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Jesus is our Great Physician 

“I am the Lord, your healer”   Exodus 15:26 

Recently the famous statue of Christ the Redeemer in Rio de Janeiro had an 

image of a doctor’s uniform imposed upon it in gratitude for all the medical 

workers who are assisting during the current pandemic.  It seems common for us 

to see as heroes those who are helping us.  After 9/11, firefighters and other first 

responders were honored, rightly so, as heroes in our country.  During the 

lengthy wars in Afghanistan & Iraq, those who served in the Armed Forces were 

honored in our country.  Today, medical workers of all kinds are being respected. 

Those who imposed a doctor’s uniform upon the statue meant to honor the 

human workers who are attempting to curb this virus.  Perhaps the planners of 

this event even wanted to show that medical workers will be our “saviors” from 

this pandemic.  But, is that true?  Will the medical professionals be the ones who 

“save” us?  If you speak with a medical worker, they are usually the first ones to 

admit that their skills have limitations.  We are blessed to have medical workers 

of all kinds who are able to soothe our physical woes in this life.  They truly are to be appreciated and admired.  

Yet, medical professionals are often the first to admit their limitations.  None of them can stop one enemy of 

ours – death.  A good doctor, a humble doctor, will be the first to admit their skills and gifts, given to them by 

God, have limitations when it comes to solving human misery. 

However, there is One who has no limitations when it comes to saving humankind from all manner of 

illness, disease and even death.  As we are immersed within this pandemic, let us not forget to pray to Jesus, 

our Great Physician, and ask Him to be merciful upon us.  During Jesus’ earthly ministry, He healed all diseases 

such as: paralysis, blindness, deafness, muteness, leprosy, and yes, even death itself.  There are limitations to 

what our earthly abilities may achieve.  There are limitations to the physical comfort we can provide to those 

who are ill, but Jesus Christ has no limitations and Jesus has no barrier to saving us.  Not even death itself will 

ever keep us separated from Jesus Christ, our Great Physician of body and soul. 

— Pastor Grimenstein 

Prayer: 

Lord Jesus Christ, during your earthly ministry you healed all manner of infirmity, disease and even death.  If it be your 

will, curb this pandemic so that the loss of life might be minimalized.  Use this illness as a time for people to be turned 

away from the love of this world and to see you as their only Savior.  Give wisdom to all our medical professionals and 

caregivers that they may be kept safe as they attempt to care for the sick and hurting among us.  Amen.   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dearly Beloved,  

 

Blessed Eastertide in this uncertain, unprecedented, and often unsettling time for human flesh in our world in the 
face of COVID-19 pandemic / storm. May you be found blessed in the Lord’s care. May 
your family and all of your loved ones be weathering this temporal storm and holding 
fast to the faith bestowed to us by our Resurrected and Victorious Lord. Amen!  

As you might have observed my last few reports have focused more precisely on COVID-
19 with all its effects on JEM Lutheran Seminary life here, and this will be no different as 
we are still in this uncertain period.  Thirteen students who are stuck as a result of the 
strict lockdown are presently living with me in my one restroom house with no running 
water or power. The remaining 38 from other parts of the country are in the Seminary 
dorm but regularly visit my house for at least one meal per day since seminary funds are 
depleted and the Rector is in Lagos. I am the only one on ground here to care for them. 

I can only imagine how you must feel as you seek patience and wisdom to persevere 
through this storm in your lives. …  Yet again, all is in God’s hands and His ways are not 
our ways.  My dearly beloved family of supporters, join me to take all of this to our Lord 
in prayer: “Thou, whose Almighty Word chaos and darkness heard, and took their flight; 
be Thou my beloved supporters’ guardian and guide, and hear them when they call. Let not our slippery footsteps 
become an obstacle to our prayers. Hear us, we humbly pray, as the Coronavirus continues to threaten us, not only 
with its perilous spiritual temptation, but also with starvation. Lord, may there be light soon at the end of the tun-
nel! Thou, who didst come to bring - on Thy redeeming Wings- healing and sight, health to the sick in mind, sight to 
the blind, bearing the lamp of grace, in earth’s darkest place, we fall on our knees. Hear us, lest this awful doom of 
Coronavirus persist, and discourage even Your faithful servants. Lord, in Your mercy: hear us! We pray this in the 
Name of the Father, and of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit. Amen! 

Prayers: 

• Please continue to pray for my mission here in Africa and for the many additional difficulties we are now en-
countering each day. 

• In the midst of this unsettling period, one of the students with me here at my house as a result of the lockdown,  
whose father (a pastor of LCN) passed away about three years ago, now lost his mother on April 27 from a heart 
attack. No funeral arrangements can be made until the lockdown is lifted, so this is emotionally difficult for him 
and all of us with him.  Please pray for this student, and for all my students who are stuck here at the Seminary 
and cannot return to their homes due to the lockdown. 

 
Sincerely in-Christ, 
Fr. Wokoma. 
1 Timothy 1:15. 
  

To support my work, you may send a tax-deductible gift securely online through the LCMS website via my online 
giving page: www.lcms.org/rwokoma  

Mission Moment: 

Promoting Zion’s Internal, Local, and International 
Missionary Efforts 

http://www.lcms.org/rwokoma


Chairman’s Report 
 

 

 

 The testing continues at Zion.  Thus far, we've weathered this storm reasonably well.  You, 

the members of Zion are a blessing and I hope all is well with you.  I hope you feel good about the 

unique manner in which Pastor chose to approach the service conundrum by increasing the 

number of services and in effect to limit the number of attendees to respect the guidelines, yet 

keep our commitment to providing the sacraments intact.  I'm not a theologian, but, I do think 

while the Gospel is to be a public pronouncement, the Lord's Supper, in our LCMS doctrine, isn't 

something that is to be casually administered, yet, it is certainly to be offered as much as possible 

in our church settings.  So far, we've done a nice job keeping that faithfully.  I hope you appreciate 

the efforts of Pastor and your Elders in keeping Zion a rock, a cornerstone. 

 Let me say, on behalf of the Council and Officers, we certainly appreciate and would like to 

recognize the efforts of our Preschool Director, Tracey Harris.   Tracey contacted the parents of all 

of Zion’s Preschool children, many of whom offered to donate their remaining tuition payments so 

the Preschool teachers and staff will be paid for the rest of the fiscal/school year!!!  Our employees 

are exempt from paying into the unemployment system and are not eligible to collect 

unemployment under the normal statues, so these donations were extremely beneficial for our 

staff.  Thanks to all involved in this effort and management of this situation.  The generosity  of our 

Preschool families is a reflection of the wonderful relationships forged between our Preschool staff 

and families.  In addition, because of Tracey’s efforts and the donations of our parents, we will not 

need to apply for paycheck protection “loans” through the government’s recently enacted CARES 

Act. 

 Your Church Council has met using the Zoom app, as has the Budget Committee.  While online 

meetings are useful, they're not entirely perfect; however, we're adapting as necessary.  One issue 

we'll be faced with in the coming months is how to convene a Voter's Assembly to conduct the 

important business of the congregation.  I may have more to communicate on this matter in the 

June Newsletter. 

 Until then, please keep supporting your church at Zion and pray 

diligently for the people of the world, the Christian Church on 

Earth, your Lutheran Church on Earth, and Zion.  Take care of 

yourselves and try to attend a service if you are able.  Partake of 

the sacraments and enjoy the sound of the music we lift up to the 

Lord regardless of how many are present to sing.  Watch online 

and know that the Easter Season leads to Pentecost and the 

promise of salvation.  Thank you for your determined effort and 

love for Zion.  God is with us, who can be against us...? 

 

— Paul Klemash 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fbibleversestogo.com%2Fproducts%2Fromans-8-31-if-god-is-for-us&psig=AOvVaw2nVD4_j20bIpa4no23HBIo&ust=1588102434586000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCIChlPGsiekCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAL


 

 

Zion is Starting a Media Team … 

AND WE NEED YOU! 

Online worship services have become more valuable than ever for Zion.  Many of our 

members, and even non-members, utilize our live-streamed services when they can’t attend 

worship, especially during the current virus pandemic.    

We’re looking for volunteers to work with Brent Miller, our webmaster and media 

technician, on live-streaming our worship services, then editing and publishing them online.  

Training will be provided and the role is open to anyone confirmation age and up!  

Contact secretary@zlcb.org if you are interested.   

LAYOUT EDITOR NEEDED  

AT THE PITTSBURGH LUTHERAN  

The Pittsburgh Lutheran, a monthly newsletter that details 

news and events of our local LCMS congregations, is seeking a 

Layout Editor. This volunteer role requires about 5 hours/

month working in Microsoft Publisher to layout and design 

articles; best of all, this person will work closely with TPL 

editors (and Zion members) Mary Lou Rilee and Nancy 

Koester!   

Contact Mary Lou at Pittburgh.lutheran.editor@gmail.com 

with any questions. 

Zion’s Online Worship Services … 

… are a blessing to many during this pandemic!  Did you know? … 

you can go directly to Zion’s YouTube page to subscribe and receive 

notifications once a LiveStream starts.  Simply go to https://

www.youtube.com/channel/UChIvzwnsDpWyCPnP5hjMctw to 

subscribe! 

mailto:secretary@zlcb.org
mailto:Pittsburgh.lutheran.editor@gmail.com
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UChIvzwnsDpWyCPnP5hjMctw
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UChIvzwnsDpWyCPnP5hjMctw


 

 



Lutherans for Life witnesses to the sanctity of human life through education based on the Word of God.  It serves through individuals 
who volunteer at pregnancy care centers, with hospice, through prayer, and in a wide variety of caring activities.  It educates and 
encourages through conferences and workshops, printed resources and newsletters, Life Sunday materials and Bible studies, curricula, 
video, and through the website www.lutheransforlife.org                                                       

 

More human beings died in abortions than any other cause of death in 2019, a new report 

indicates...  

 

A heartbreaking reminder about the prevalence of abortion, statistics compiled by 

Worldometers indicate that there were over 42.3 million abortions world-wide in 2019. The 

independent site collects data from governments and other reputable organizations and then 

reports the data, along with estimates and projections, based on those numbers. When 

contrasting the abortion numbers to other causes of death, including cancer, HIV/AIDS, traffic 

accidents, and suicide, abortions far outnumbered every other cause. By contrast, 8.2 million 

people died from cancer in 2019, 5 million from smoking, 13 million from disease, and 1.7 

million died from HIV/AIDS. Deaths by malaria and alcohol are also recorded. Worldometers 

estimates about 58.6 million deaths worldwide in 2019, but that number does not include 

unborn babies’ abortion deaths. Unborn babies are not recognized as human beings even 

though biology indicates that they are unique, living human beings from the moment of 

conception and they die brutal, violent deaths in abortions … 

Each of those 42 million abortions represents a living human 

being whose life was violently destroyed in his or her mother’s 

womb … In most cases, the unborn babies’ hearts are beating 

when they are aborted, too.           

(LifeNews.com, 12/31/19) 

 

 

A Lutherans for Life Regional Conference  

will be coming to the South Hills in September! 

 

 

 

 

   

www.lutheransforlife.org 
888.364.LIFE 



 

 

We all want connection – understanding – 
SOMEONE TO WALK WITH. 

You might think mentoring is stuffy or formal.  
Maybe you think it’s someone older or wiser than 
you dispensing advice while you silently listen.  
Instead, modern-day mentoring looks more like 
two women figuring out life side by side. It looks 
like a spur-of-the-moment coffee date, a late-
night phone call, or a friend who meets you where 
you are. 

Someone to Walk With by Darcy Paape looks at 
the story of Jesus meeting the woman at the well, 
and other examples from the Bible and real life, 
to see what genuine mentoring looks like.  

WOMEN’S SUMMER BOOK STUDY 

Begins ONLINE Thursday, May 21st  
(5/21, 6/4, 6/18, 7/2, 7/16, & 8/6) 

7:00 p.m. 

Order your book at: 
https://www.cph.org/p-32408-someone-to-walk-with-a-womans-guide-to-

christian-mentoring.aspx 

(Kindle edition available on Amazon) 

 Please register by May 8th at: 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/409084FA5A928A5FC1-summer 

 

 

https://www.cph.org/p-32408-someone-to-walk-with-a-womans-guide-to-christian-mentoring.aspx
https://www.cph.org/p-32408-someone-to-walk-with-a-womans-guide-to-christian-mentoring.aspx
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/409084FA5A928A5FC1-summer


                                       Bridgeville Area Food Bank 

This month’s collection for the Bridgeville Area Food 

Bank is this Sunday, May 10th.  The “items of the month” 

are picnic condiments.  Items may be placed in the 

receptacle in the narthex near the coat rack. 

Due to the coronavirus, the Food Bank distributed pre-

packaged bags of groceries curb side for its April 18th 

distribution.  At that time, 18 new families were given 

emergency supplies in addition to the more than 100 

families served on a monthly basis.  Please continue to 

support the Food Bank with your donations and 

volunteer service! 

Campaign Update 

We have been blessed to receive $19,153.29 as of April 28th in our Forward in Faith Kitchen 

Campaign fund!  Thank you to all those who have supported this campaign with your 

financial contributions, time or talents!   

You may remember that our initial campaign goal was to raise $75,000 by May 1st.  This 

would have enabled us to begin the upgrade work this summer.  As you might expect, in 

recent weeks the pandemic has affected our fundraising capability, as well as factors such as 

the scheduling of contractors. Therefore, the committee has decided that it is necessary to 

postpone the kitchen upgrade project until the summer of 2021.  This will give us ample 

time to raise the remaining $55,000, and to plan using a revised schedule for contractors 

and church/preschool events.   

Again, we appreciate your continued support of this campaign.  While upgrading our church 

kitchen is certainly not “essential” right now given the instability created by the pandemic, it 

is a project that, when done prudently, will provide numerous blessings for  

Zion members and visitors alike.  

 — Kitchen Upgrade & Forward in Faith Committees 

     Susie Bishop, Lynn Carthy, Tom Carthy, John Gresh, Tracey Harris, Paul Hayes,  

     Linda Kroeger (Chair), Jim Oelschlager, Deborah Sterba  

 



 

 



 

 

       Greetings Sunday School families!  We miss seeing you and sharing God’s Word 

each week in Sunday School.  Even though we can’t meet in person for classes, 

continuing Sunday school at home is a great way to show children the importance of 

“keeping our eyes on Jesus” during the coronavirus pandemic.   

 

We’re excited to begin offering lessons via Zoom to 

our students ages preschool through 12
th

 grade!   

These virtual lessons will begin in early May . . .  Details 

will be sent soon via email and text messages.  We 

would love to connect with your child — and most 

importantly, help keep them connected to Jesus — 

during this time!  

 

Blessings in Christ, 

Katie Gielarowski 

Sunday School Director 

 

Become a Volunteer and  

Make a Difference Today! 

Our Lutheran senior living organization — Concordia Lutheran 

Ministries —needs volunteers during the current health crisis to 

support the needs of residents.  An immediate need is for volun-

teers in our Tele-CareGiver Program.  Concordia’s Tele-CareGiver 

Program is a free service that utilizes volunteers who make dai-

ly phone calls to homebound individuals as a daily “check-in” 

and friendly voice of reassurance.  With more homebound indi-

viduals than ever due to social distancing, Concordia wants to 

ensure that anyone who wants to use the program is able to 

(this means Concordia residents and patients as well as anyone 

in the community who does not live at a Concordia location).  

The program is operated solely by volunteers who make brief 2-

3 minute calls from 8-10 a.m. M-F. If you are interested in learn-

ing more about being a client (who gets a call every weekday 

morning) or a volunteer (who makes calls every weekday morn-

ing) contact Ellen Milich at 724-352-6260.  

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fthriveglobal.com%2Fstories%2F9-reasons-why-parents-choose-online-learning-programs-for-their-kids%2F&psig=AOvVaw3QXG0JXP2EMLIq8V4ovNxh&ust=1588261140351000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCODxiJf8je


What About…       

                       Christian Families 

Greetings to you in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ. Christian 

families face enormous pressures in our world today. It is 

important that they have a good understanding of what God 

intends for the family and how they best can respond to the 

many challenges that confront them. 

What does God say about families in His Word, the Bible?  

In the beginning, God created men and women to live together 

with one another as husbands and wives, and through their 

marriages to bring children into the world. We read in 

Gen.2:22–24:“The Lord God made a woman from the rib He 

had taken out of the man, and He brought her to the man. The 

man said, ‘This is now bone of my bones and flesh of my flesh; 

she shall be called “woman,” for she was taken out of man.’ 

For this reason a man will leave his father and mother and be 

united to his wife, and they will become one flesh.” Our Lord 

Jesus Christ affirmed the divine institution of marriage during 

his earthly ministry (Matt.19:5).  

Through the Apostle Paul, the Lord revealed that Christian 

husbands and wives are to love and serve one another, 

modeling before the world the love Christ has for His bride, the 

church. In Ephesians 5, St. Paul wrote: “Submit to one another 

out of reverence for Christ. Wives, submit to your husbands as 

to the Lord. For the husband is the head of the wife as Christ is 

the head of the church, His body, of which He is the Savior.  

“Now as the church submits to Christ, so also wives should 

submit to their husbands in everything. Husbands, love your 

wives, just as Christ loved the church and gave Himself up for 

her  to make her holy.… In this same way, husbands ought to 

love their wives as their own bodies. He who loves his wife 

loves himself. After all, no one ever hated his own body, but he 

feeds and cares for it, just as Christ does the church—for we 

are members of His body.  

“ ‘For this reason a man will leave his father and mother and 

be united to his wife, and the two will become one flesh.’ This 

is a profound mystery—but I am talking about Christ and the 

church. However, each one of you also must love his wife as he 

loves himself, and the wife must respect her 

husband”(Eph.5:21–33). 

In this powerful description of marriage, there is no room 

for husbands to “lord it over” their wives, nor for wives 

to disregard their husband’s role of “headship” in the 

home. The key is mutual submission to and love for one 

another, modeled after Christ’s love for the church, and 

the church’s submission to Christ her Lord.  

Parents are to provide discipline to their children with 

love and compassion, doing what is best for their chil-

dren. We read in Eph.6:4: “Fathers, do not exasperate 

your children; instead, bring them up in the training and 

instruction of the Lord.” And children are to honor and 

obey their parents, as the Lord commands, “Children, 

obey your parents in the Lord, for this is right.’ ‘Honor 

your father and your mother’—which is the first com-

mandment with a promise—that it may go well with you 

and that you may enjoy long life on the earth”(Eph.6:1–

3). 

What are some of the cultural trends impacting fami-

lies? As we review what the Bible has to say about fami-

lies, we quickly realize how far many of our cultural 

trends are from God’s will for families.  

Christian families are bombarded by signals which con-

tradict God’s Word. Popular culture—through movies, 

music, magazines, books and especially television—

inundates us with wrong messages. The signal is sent 

that a sexual relationship outside of marriage, or before 

marriage, is perfectly natural, or that even a homosexual 

lifestyle is merely an alternative to “traditional” mar-

riage. Children are led to believe that being disobedient 

and disrespectful to parents is normal, even amusing, or 

that the elderly are to be viewed as a burden, or subjects 

for humor. So much of popular culture appeals to hu-

manity’s most sinful inclinations, and encourages them in 

a barrage of images and words.  

The pressure on our children—particularly our teenag-

ers—to do whatever is necessary to be “popular” among 

their friends is sometimes difficult for parents to under-

stand and appreciate. Our young people are often caught 

up in destructive lifestyles and behaviors, encouraged by 

popular music, which encourages rebelliousness and dis-

dain for life and the dignity of their fellow human beings.  



What About… 

                   Cont’d  ….    Christian Families         

As our teenagers grow older, they are given the impression 

that “living together” without marriage is perfectly accepta-

ble. How tragic it is when their own families do nothing to 

resist this behavior!  

Men in our culture are encouraged to indulge their lusts and 

selfish desires. So little respect or attention is given to the 

man who wishes to be a faithful husband or father. How 

many children today grow up without a loving and responsi-

ble father in the home? The horrendous consequences of 

this trend will only become greater as we move into the fu-

ture.  

Women too are pressured to take a dim view of what God 

has given them. They are pressured to view childbearing as 

less than fulfilling, something perhaps only to be tolerated, 

and not to be enjoyed as a gift from God. They too face 

temptations to disregard God’s expectations for them when 

they are wives and mothers, or to view marriage as some-

thing to be abandoned when it becomes inconvenient for 

them.  

Yes, we surely do recognize that popular cultural trends 

often convey messages totally contrary to our Lord’s Word 

and His will for Christian families. This needs to be recog-

nized and resisted. 

What can a Christian family do to deal with the challenges 

of our day?   

Openly facing the issues is the first step. Pretending that 

problems do not exist will certainly not help. Nor will it do 

for a family simply to hope that they will not be faced with 

problems. Ignoring reality will not make it go away.  

It is crucial for Christian parents to spend both quality and 

quantity time with their children. Reading with their young 

children, discussing the questions they have and being there 

to support and encourage them is extremely important.  

Husbands and wives need to take time out of busy and hec-

tic schedules to simply talk to one another, discussing the 

needs they have and the problems they are experiencing, 

working together to grow in their love for one another, and 

for their children. More importantly, Christians need to pray 

for the Lord’s blessing on their marriages and families, asking 

God to forgive them for their sins and failures as parents and 

spouses, and then turning to the Lord’s mercy through their  

Savior Jesus Christ. Christian families need to make every-

Sunday worship an absolute priority. As families are 

gathered by God around His Word and Sacraments, they 

receive forgiveness, life and salvation—the strength they 

need to cope with the challenges of daily life. 

What role do daily devotions have in the life of the 

Christian family?  

One of the most important things a family can do is spend 

time together in the Word of God. Key ingredients for the 

family’s devotional time are the Scriptures, the hymnal 

and the Small Catechism. These are excellent resources 

for meaningful time together in the Word of God. Parents 

should begin reading and reciting the chief parts of the 

Small Catechism with their children when t hey are very 

young, helping them learn the Lord’s Prayer, the Ten 

Commandments and the Apostles’ Creed, and then 

working on the explanations, building as time goes on. 

Parents need to discuss their faith with their children, pray 

with them and encourage their children in love to do what 

is right, not hesitating to say “no” when necessary. And 

always, parents will want to be for their children a model 

of the Heavenly Father’s love in Christ Jesus our Lord. 

How can parents help their children resist temptations? 

Parents often overlook the very important role they play 

simply by the way they themselves handle life. A parent 

can provide an important role model for his or her 

children. If a man constantly displays a harsh and fierce 

temper at home, uses foul language and acts 

disrespectfully toward his wife, it is little wonder why his 

son would grow up with similar attitudes and behaviors. If 

a woman constantly gripes and points out every fault, 

again, there is little surprise when her children do the 

same when they grow up. Christian parents need to model 

the faith, both to their children and others around them. 

St. Paul wrote that a Christian marriage is to be an image 

of Christ’s love for the church. This is both an awesome 

responsibility and a joyous privilege. May God bless our 

families richly with His loving mercy, strengthening them 

as they seek to love one another and serve their Lord and 

Savior. 

                              — Dr.  A. L. Barry, Past President  
                                   The Lutheran Church—Missouri  Synod 



May Birthdays 
1st — Madison Killinger 

3rd — Janet Hickey 

9th — Rita Sheldon 

12th — Ross Chilcott 

12th — Eileen Davis 

15th — Cody Conner 

17th — Tim Fitzgerald 

17th — Kari Gresh 

21st — Irene Bourg 

21st — Stephanie Eckels 

22nd — Dan Harris 

24th — Tyler Goodge 

24th — Aaron Kozak 

24th — Ken Wuerthele 

25th — Nadine Carswell 

26th — Mary Hutula 

30th — Christa Coyle 

30th — Bill Schrag

12th — Linda and August Seibel 

15th — Shane and Sandra Bryant 

21st — John T. and Stephanie Gielarowski 

28th — Michael and Deborah Sterba 

30th — Brad and Jessica Boyle 

30th — Larry and Janet Zreliak 

May Anniversaries 



Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   

 

  1 2 

10:00 am 
Small Group 
Worship 
Service 

3 

 

8:00 am Worship 
w/ Communion 
 
10:30 am 
Worship w/ 
Communion 

4 

6:00 pm  
1st Year 
Confirmation 
Online 
 
7:00 pm  

2nd Year 
Confirmation 
Online 

5 6 

7:00 pm Service 
of Prayer & 
Preaching 

7 

10:00 am Small 
Group Worship 
Service 
 

7:00 pm  
Elders Meeting 

8 9 

 

10:00 am 
Small Group 
Worship 
Service 
 

 

10 
 

8:00 am Worship 
w/ Communion 
 
10:30 am 
Worship w/ 
Communion 
 
FOOD BANK 
COLLECTION 

11 

6:00 pm  
1st Year 
Confirmation 

Online 
 
7:00 pm  
2nd Year 
Confirmation 
Online 
 

12 13 

 

7:00 pm Service 
of Prayer & 
Preaching 

14 

 

10:00 am Small 
Group Worship 
Service 
 
7:00 pm  
Council Meeting 

15 16 

 

10:00 am 
Small Group 
Worship 
Service 

17 
 

8:00 am Worship 
w/ Communion 
 
10:30 am 
Worship w/ 
Communion 

18 

6:00 pm  
1st Year 
Confirmation 
Online 
 
7:00 pm  

2nd Year 
Confirmation 

19 20 

 

7:00 pm Service 
of Prayer & 
Preaching 

21 ASCENSION DAY 

10:00 am Small 
Group Worship 
Service 
 
 
7:00 pm  Women’s 
Book Club Online 

22 23 

 

10:00 am 
Small Group 
Worship 
Service 

24 
 

8:00 am Worship 
w/ Communion 
 
10:30 am 
Worship w/ 
Communion 
 

31  PENTECOST 
 

8:00 am Worship 
w/ Communion 
 
10:30 am 
Worship w/ 
Communion —  

CONFIRMATION 

25 

 

7:00 pm  
2nd Year 
Confirmation  
Examination 

26 27 

 

7:00 pm Service 
of Prayer & 
Preaching 

28 

 

10:00 am Small 
Group Worship 
Service 

29 30 

 

10:00 am 
Small Group 
Worship 
Service 
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